## STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

## **Intra-Department Communication**

**DATE:** June 23, 2020 **AT (OFFICE):** NHPUC

FROM: Karen Cramton, Director, Sustainable Energy Division

SUBJECT: DE 10-024, DE 10-212, DE 15-302, DE 16-614: Request to Reallocate Fiscal Year

2020 Program Budgets

TO: Dianne Martin, Chairwoman

Kathryn M. Bailey, Commissioner Michael S. Giaimo, Commissioner Debra Howland, Executive Director

CC: Juli Pelletier, Business Administrator

On June 18, 2020, Staff filed a memorandum recommending that the Commission approve reallocating a total of \$100,000 from the Residential Bulk Fed Wood Pellet Boiler/Furnace Rebate program to the Residential PV and Wind Rebate Program. In response to Staff's recommendation, on June 19, 2020, several stakeholders submitted written comments to the Commission in opposition to that proposal. Written comments were received from: Morton Baily, Lyme Green Heat Inc.; Leslie Otten, Maine Energy Systems; Jared Mulliner, Maine Energy Systems; and Charles Niebling, Innovation Natural Resource Solutions LLC on behalf of Brett Jordan, Lignetics, Inc., Les Otten, Morton Bailey, Rob Riley of Northern Forest Center, and Mark Froling of Froling Energy.

The commenters cited the current state of emergency due to the coronavirus pandemic, as well as low oil and propane heating fuel prices, as the reasons for the residential pellet program's unexpended funds. To increase demand for residential bulk fed pellet boilers and furnaces, individual businesses have invested in marketing campaigns and the Northern Forest Center is about to commence a regional marketing and promotional effort focused on modern wood heating, according to the commenters.

Based on its review of the filed comments, Staff is revising its budget reallocation recommendation. This memorandum requests approval to amend certain residential and non-residential program budgets based on current program demand and projected spending for the remainder of FY20, and to authorize the creation of individual program waiting lists to establish priority for the processing of applications if and when additional funding becomes available.

## **Program Status**

Staff monitors REF programs and their respective budgets throughout the fiscal year. As of June 22, 2020, the Residential Solar PV and Wind Rebate program budget is nearly fully reserved. In contrast, the Commercial and Industrial Solar Rebate program has experienced only moderate

demand. The table below summarizes approximate available funds as of June 22, 2020 for each of these programs.

Program	Approximate Funds Available
Residential Solar PV and Wind Rebates	\$10,000
Commercial and Industrial Solar Rebates	\$500,000

## Program Budget Reallocation Request

Based on anticipated demand, Staff recommends reallocating a total of \$75,000 from the Commercial and Industrial Solar Incentive program to the Residential PV and Wind Rebate Program. The recommended program budget adjustments are defined in the table below.

Program	FY20 Budget	Adjustment	Adjusted FY20 Budget
Residential PV and Wind			
Rebates	\$1,279,854	\$75,000	\$1,354,854
Commercial and Industrial			
Solar Rebates	\$2,525,531	(\$75,000)	\$2,450,531

The aforementioned recommended reallocation of funds would have minimal impact on the reasonable balancing of overall funds expended, allocated, or obligated between the residential and non-residential program sectors over the 2-year period. See RSA 362-F:10, X. The impacts of the proposed budget adjustments as an allocation percentage relative to each sector are highlighted below.

	FY19	Percent Electric Sales by Sector	Percent REF by Sector	FY20 After Transfer	Percent Electric Sales by Sector	Percent REF by Sector	Two-Year Total	Two- Year %
Residential								
Sector	\$1,673,705	41%	41%	1639118	42%	44%	\$3,312,823	42%
Non-								
residential								
Sector	\$2,408,503	59%	59%	2084973	58%	56%	\$4,493,476	58%
Total	\$4,082,208			\$3,724,091			\$7,806,299	

The recommended budget adjustments meet other statutory allocation requirements.

If individual program funds are fully reserved, Staff recommends that the Commission suspend new rebate program reservations and authorize the creation of individual program waiting lists to establish priority for the processing of applications if and when additional funding becomes available. Staff indicated that additional funding for the Renewable Energy Fund is expected at or around the start of the next fiscal year; July 1, 2020.

Staff recommends the Commission approve the transfer of \$75,000 from the Commercial and Industrial Solar Incentive program to the Residential PV and Wind Rebate Program, and authorize Staff to establish program waitlists if or when program FY20 budget funds become fully reserved.

Docket #: 15-302

Executive.Director@puc.nh.gov

aalawa@nuwattenergy.com david@smartenergyne.com
aaron@solarendeavors.com dbagley@catamountsolar.com
achesley@devinemillimet.com dclapp@revisionenergy.com
agauntt@granitestatesolar.com ddriscoll@concordnh.gov
allen.desbiens@eversource.com deandra.perruccio@puc.nh.gov

debski@unitil.com amanda.noonan@puc.nh.gov amit@londoneconomics.com deccybaby@gmail.com amy.klaviter@constellation.com dennis@thearchitects.net andrea.degiovanni@revolusun.com dhenry@hotzero.biz andrew@nhsolargarden.com dick@davishydro.com aschmid@solect.com djwade4@metrocast.net ayerelectricllc@metrocast.net donald.kreis@oca.nh.gov azanna.wishart@puc.nh.gov donoghue@norwitech.com b.hayden@standardpower.com doug@cleanenergysolutions.biz

bfurlone@furlonellc.com dpatch@orr-reno.com
bgrace@seadvantage.com eemerson@primmer.com
bhotz@forestsociety.org elizabeth.nixon@puc.nh.gov

bob@townlineequipment.com epler@unitil.com

bob@usasolarstore.com erica.menard@eversource.com brian@bigskysolar.com erik@granitestatesolar.com brian@umginc.com firstchoiceenergy@comcast.net callnanb@nhec.com fortunat@revisionenergy.com

canderson@borregosolar.com fuat.ari@blsus.com
carmine.luongo@libertyutilities.com geo@usasolarstore.com

cbell@solarsourcene.com george.horrocks@harmonyenergyworks.com

cfuerst@durhamboat.com gilrichardson@wildblue.net cheryl\_popiak@transcanada.com gregory.blake@comcast.net Christopher.aslin@doj.nh.gov gsha@essexhydro.com

christopher.dundorf@2krsystems.com heather@revisionenergy.com clayaz@comcast.net info@begreensolar.com info@dawnsolar.com clifton.below@gmail.com info@napower.com cncasagrande@hughes.net info@nhhtc.org

cnesalesnh@constellation.com info@spreadthesunshine.com david.wiesner@puc.nh.gov jack@revisionenergy.com

Printed:

6/23/2020

jack@seacoastenergy.com michael.sheehan@libertyutilities.com

jaimie@granitestatesolar.com michael.sisto@puc.nh.gov

james.brennan@oca.nh.gov mifriedman@greenstreetsolarpower.com Jason.Morse@puc.nh.gov mike@newenglandsolarconcepts.com

jeb.bradley@leg.state.nh.us mike@rev-en.com

jeff@ecocfo.com mkovacs@alum.mit.edu

jeffrey.cyr@dos.nh.gov mlatham@paneltheplanet.com jen@revisionenergy.com mleclerc@providerpower.com

jgoodman@windguysusa.com mmiller@soltage.com

jill.fitzpatrick@libertyutilities.com mrobinson@new-day-energy.com jmiranda@rc.com mtessier@goffstownnh.gov

john.ramsey55@gmail.com mulin@revisionenergy.com

johnjcall@comcast.net mweissflog@kwmanagement.com

jonspenceralgae@gmail.com nbourassa@outdoors.org kaminski@nhec.com niebling@inrsllc.com karen.cramton@puc.nh.gov nilshelander@gmail.com

kate@nhsea.org nkershaw@elmgrovecompanies.com

kchvic@comcast.net ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov

Kelsey@revisionenergy.com pablo@greenenergyoptions.com

ketraum@gmail.com palma@unitil.com

kevindeannow@gmail.com pat@sunraiseinvestments.com kim.quirk@gmail.com paul.button42@gmail.com

kim@fraseelectric.com paul@nhcom.solar

kjoseph@napower.com paulhok1@myfairpoint.net kroll@gcglaw.com pemihollowg@gmail.com

laurenchaserowell@gmail.com peter@nh.solar

lemayg@nhec.com pilgrim@ccenergy.com madams@northernforest.org policies@solbid.com

maho@ultrageothermal.com prowell49@myfairpoint.net

marjorie890@gmail.com ran@essexhydro.com
mark.fraser@nu.com raney@avidsolar.com
mark.saltsman@libertyutilities.com rdion@demandelec.com
mark@frolingenergy.com rebecca.ohler@des.nh.gov

mark@newenglandcleanenergy.com rex@greenenergyoptions.com martha.fullerclark@leg.state.nh.us richard.chagnon@puc.nh.gov

matt.currier@adrosenergy.com richard.labrecque@eversource.com

matt@townlineequipment.com rmunnelly@davismalm.com
matthew.fossum@eversource.com robert.c.flanders@gmail.com
maureenreno@truelightenergy.com ruthmheath@comcast.net
mdavey@eeiservices.com sales@haecpower.com

mdean@mdeanlaw.net sam@revisionenergy.com
micah@plymouthoffcampus.com sandra@plymouthenergy.org

michael.fitzgerald@des.nh.gov scott@tarmusa.com

scottsmurphy777@gmail sevans-brown@nhpr.org sharon.rivard@des.nh.gov shawn. do novan@harmon yenergy works. comsjescompliance@sjindustries.com skueffner@xoomenergy.comstannade au@metrocast.netStephen.Eckberg@puc.nh.gov Stephen.Hall@libertyutilities.com steve@tree-free.com steveh@revisionenergy.com stevehinchman@gmail.com stevepesci@gmail.com  $stuart\_ormsbee@transcanada.com$ suzanne.amidon@puc.nh.govtanya.wayland@puc.nh.govted@necsolar services.comthaviland @ap exsolar power.comthomastgarden@gmail.com tim@prudentliving.com tmiller909@comcast.net tom.frantz@puc.nh.gov tomburack@comcast.net

wbh@essexhydro.com wcole@bluesel.com zach@603solar.com

Page #: 3